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WATERWAYS REGULATION PROGRAM
Notice of License Application and Variance Request pursuant to M. G. L. Chapter 91

Waterways Application Number W01-0290-N, Paint Factory, Gloucester

Applicant: Horton Street Realty Trust

Project Location: 8 Horton Street, Gloucester

Scheduled Public Hearing: March 19, 2003
Public Comments Deadline: April 9, 2003
NOTIFICATION DATE: March 8, 2003
Public notice is hereby given that the Waterways Regulation Program will conduct another public hearing to consider the application of the Horton Street Realty Trust to reconstruct the existing Paint Factory building and convert it for use as a single-family residence, in and over filled and flowed tidelands of Gloucester Harbor.  The previous public hearing addressed the project, including requested variances from 310 CMR 9.32(1)(a) [Categorical Restrictions on Fill and Structures], and 310 CMR 9.51(3)(b) and 9.51(3)(c)(2) [Conservation of Capacity for Water-Dependent Use]. The additional public hearing and comment period have been established to also consider the applicant’s request for a variance from 310 CMR 9.52(1)(b) [Utilization of Shoreline for Water-Dependent Purposes--provision of a pedestrian access network in the water-dependent use zone].  While the applicant discussed its request for a variance from this provision at the first public hearing, it was not explicitly stated in the first public hearing notice. There have been no changes to the project described at the first hearing.  The applicant has also requested an extended license term.  This is a nonwater-dependent use project.
The Department of Environmental Protection, Waterways Regulation Program, will conduct a public hearing on the aforesaid project proposal on Wednesday, March 19, 2003, at 6:00 p.m. in the Kyrouz Auditorium, 2nd Floor, Gloucester City Hall, 9 Dale Avenue.  The Department will conduct this public hearing in order to receive information to be used in its decision on whether to grant a Waterways License pursuant to M.G.L. Chapter 91. 

The Department will consider all written comments on this Waterways application received by April 9, 2003. Failure of any aggrieved person or group of ten citizens or more to submit written comments to the Waterways Regulation Program by the Public Comments Deadline will result in the waiver of any right to an adjudicatory hearing in accordance with 310 CMR 9.13(4)(c).  Comments received during the first comment period will be considered by the Department and do not need to be re-submitted.  Additional information regarding this application may be obtained by contacting Alex Strysky of the Waterways Regulation Program at (617) 348-4084.  Project plans and documents for this application are on file with the Waterways Regulation Program for public viewing, by appointment only, at DEP’s Boston office.  Written comments must be addressed to: Ben Lynch, Program Chief, DEP Waterways Regulation Program, One Winter Street ‑ 6th Floor, Boston, MA 02108.

This information is available in alternate format. Call Aprel McCabe, ADA Coordinator at 1-617-556-1171. TDD Service - 1-800-298-2207.
	DEP on the World Wide Web:  http://www.mass.gov/dep
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